



Mrs. Marisol Casado President World Triathlon IOC Member

Sofia, 28 March 2023

Dear President,

First of all we would like to assure you of the continuous commitment of the Bulgarian Olympic Committee to the development of Triathlon in Bulgaria.

We would like to state once again that the Bulgarian Triathlon Association /BTA/ is the only organization active, licensed to operate on national level and a member of the Bulgarian Olympic Committee by a decision of the NOC General Assembly dated 7 September 2021.

This is to confirm that the General Assembly of the Bulgarian Triathlon Association on 15 January 2023 elected a new President and Executive Board. The new President is Mr. Dragomir Boyadzhiev. The decision was entered by the Registry Agency, Sofia on 27 January 2023.

We hope that the right decision will be taken in favour of the development of Triathlon in Bulgaria and above all to the favour of the Bulgarian athletes.

Wishing you the best of success in all your activities and looking forward to our continuous cooperation, I remain,

Sincerely Yours,

Belcho Goranov Secretary General

Bulgarian Olympic Committee